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 Public Utilities 
Commission of Ohio 

Memo 
33T33T33TTo:33T33T33T Docketing Division 

33T33T33TFrom:33T33T33T Thomas Persinger, Rail Project Specialist, Rail Division 

Cc: PUCO Legal Department 

33T33T33TDate:33T33T33T 8-11-2022 

33T33T33TRe:33T33T33T PUCO Case No. 18-1417-RR-FED- In the Matter of a Request for an Upgrade at 
the Ohio Central Railroad Crossing, DOT# 474-271P, Dover Road/SR 39 Road in 
Tuscarawas County, Ohio. 

 
 
On August 6, 2018, the Ohio Rail Development Commission (ORDC) authorized 
construction for Ohio Central Railroad Crossing to upgrade active warning devices at the 
following location: 
 
  Street DOT# County Project 
 Dover Road NE/SR 39 474-271P Tuscarawas Circuitry Upgrade 
 
On October 10, 2018, the Commission issued a Finding and Order approving the project 
and ordering completion by July 10, 2019. 
 
The crossing project has been completed and is in-service as follows: 

  Street DOT# County Date of 
     Completion 
 Dover Road NE/SR 39 474-271P Tuscarawas 7-11-2019 
 
Accordingly, the above case may be closed. 
 

 

 

 



From: Gene Hensley
To: Stout, Catherine; Jacob A. Smith
Cc: Logan, Gerika; Tucker, Jim; Susan Kirkland (susan.kirkland@mottmac.com)
Subject: Re: TUS-SR39, DOT#474271P, PID#103224.
Date: Thursday, July 11, 2019 10:33:53 AM

Cathy,  

We are completed with the upgrade to include the traffic signal preemption. It is operating as
designed.

Gene (Todd) Hensley
Signal Supervisor OHCR
51720 CR 16
West Lafayette, OH 43845
740-502-7214

From: Catherine.Stout@dot.ohio.gov <Catherine.Stout@dot.ohio.gov>
Sent: Thursday, July 11, 2019 10:23:57 AM
To: Jacob A. Smith
Cc: GERIKA.LOGAN@dot.ohio.gov; James.Tucker@dot.ohio.gov; Susan Kirkland
(susan.kirkland@mottmac.com); Gene Hensley
Subject: RE: TUS-SR39, DOT#474271P, PID#103224.
 
Jacob,
 
I am getting conflicting information on the status of this project. Can you tell me if the railroad is
now equipped with advance preemption and sending advance preemption information to the traffic
signal?  
 
Thank you,
 
Cathy Stout, Manager, Grade Crossing Safety Programs
ORDC, MS 3140, 1980 W. Broad St., Columbus, OH 43223
614-644-0313 (office), 614-917-8470 (cell)
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